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Term 1. 2020 – 2021. 

 

Dear Parents, 
  
Welcome to the Term 1 edition of the Harveian.  I hope you will 
enjoy reading all about life at the school both during this term and 
also about some of the activities that went on during the lockdown 
period.  Our boys should be proud of themselves as they have 
adapted well to all the new procedures and protocols in place due to 
the issues caused by the pandemic. I hope this summary of school 
news will allow all a little respite to focus on the positive aspects of 
life here at The Harvey, rather than the more challenging national 
issues of Covid that currently dominate the news channels.  Finally, 
my thanks to William C of our Year 13, who has taken on the role of 
guest editor for this edition, and I must say, has done a fine job. 
  

 

 

Mr S Norman 

Headteacher   
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Dates for the Academic Year 2020 – 21. 
 
Term Dates 
Term 1   Wednesday 2nd September 2020 – 22nd Thursday October 2020  
Term 2   Monday 2nd November 2020 - Friday 18th December 2020 
Term 3   Monday 4th January 2021 – Friday 12th February 2021 
Term 4   Monday 22nd February 2021 – Thursday 1st April 2021 
Term 5   Monday 19th April 2021 - Friday 28th May 2021 
Term 6   Monday 7th June 2021 – Friday 16th July 2021 
 

Staff Training Days 2020-21 

Tuesday 1st September 2020 - INSET 

Friday 23rd October 2020 – INSET 

Monday 19th July 2021 - Twilight 

Tuesday 20th July 2021 – Twilight 

Wednesday 21st July 2021 - Twilight 

 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
NOVEMBER 2020 
Monday 2nd November 2020 - GCSE Autumn Exams (Re-sits) ending 
23rd November 
Tuesday 3rd November 2020 - Meet the House Team (Y7 Parents) 
Thursday 12th November 2020 - Year 13 Parents’ Evening 
 
DECEMBER 2020 
Thursday 3rd December 2020 - Year 8 Parents’ Evening 
Saturday 5th December 2020 - OHA Football (TBC) 
Monday 7th December 2020 - Year 11 Mock Examinations (ending 11th 
December) (TBC) 
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Library and Homework Club  

 

Due to COVID-19, we are having to run the library a little differently. 
 
During lesson time only, Year 12 and 13 will be able to access the library 
for timetabled private study sessions. The library will not be open to 
pupils before school starts (at 0850hrs) or at break times. Each year 
group has an allocated time in which they can use the library, during 
lunchtime or after-school (homework club).  
 

Day  
First 
lunch  

Second 
lunch  

After school  
(Homework 
club)  

Monday  Y10  Y7  Y8  

Tuesday  Y8  Y11  Y9  

Wednesday  Y9 (half)  Y9 (half)  Y10  

Thursday  Y10  Y7  Y11  

Friday  Y8  Y11  Y7  

 

Free e-books and e-magazines 

With limited access to the school library (due to COVID-19 restrictions), we encourage 

all students to register with Kent libraries to access electronic resources. With a Kent 

Libraries library card (available from all local libraries and online) you can access a huge 

range of books and magazines.  

 

 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-

eaudiobooks-and-emagazines 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
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If you have had a clear-out during lock down… 

 

Please feel free to donate any books your older children 

have grown out of! 

 

 

We are very happy to receive pre-loved books so other 

students may enjoy them. 

 

Thank you! 
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Kent Teacher of the Year Awards 2020 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
I am sure you will all join us in 
congratulating Emma Shipley on 
winning support staff member of the 
year in the Kent Teacher of the Year 
Awards for 2020.  
 
Well done Emma! We are proud of 
you! 
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European Day of Languages -MFL Department 

European Day of Languages -MFL Department 

On Friday 25th September 2020, we celebrated European Day of 

Languages in school. 

As has now become tradition, our year seven students made postcards of 

flags from around the world for staff to display in classroom and offices. 

Additionally, they researched facts about the country and discovered 

words from its language. 

On the day, all staff were involved and explored different languages; a 

highlight was the PE department’s European Cup competition (see page 

9-10). Thank you to all staff who helped to promote the spirit of language 

around the school! 

The form quiz was won by 11E (Mr Hark), 10E (Mr Towse), and 8E (Mr 

Byles).  

Well done to everyone who had a go! 

Merci beaucoup! ¡Gracias! 

Mrs Wyllie - Head of MFL 
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Revision 

Our students have collated their favourite websites and apps that help 

them when learning languages. Why not try them out? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MFL Stars of the Week 

Every week each MFL teacher 

selects two students to be their ‘Stars 

of the Week’ based on effort and 

achievement in their language 

lessons. Mrs Wyllie then sends a 

positive referral home. 

Congratulations to all our winners so far! 
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THE 2020 EUROPEAN CUP  
 

Fixtures 
England v France 2-2 
Spain v Sweden 4-5 
England v Spain 3-0 
France v Sweden 3-4 
Spain v France 2-2 

Sweden v England 1-3 

 
Scoring Chart 

  

 England 
 

 

France 

 

Spain 

 

Sweden 

 
England 

 
 1 3 3 

 
France 

 
1  1 0 

 
Spain 

 
0 1  0 

 
Sweden 

 
0 3 3  

 
Final Positions 

  P W D L F A Pts 

1st England 3 2 1 0 8 3 7 

2nd Sweden 3 2 0 1 8 10 6 

3rd France 3 0 2 1 7 8 2 

4th Spain 3 0 1 2 6 10 1 

 

2 

2 

2 

2 

3 3 

3 

4 

4 0 

1 5 
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England  

 
The 5-a-side Champions of Europe 2020!! 

 
Captain: Cian B 

Lenny A 
Sunny R 
Jacob C 

Will C (GK) 
Sub: Finley B 

 

 
 
 

 



11 
 

 

During lockdown… 
Mr Byles, head of Design and Technology, has made and 

distributed over 3,000 visors. 

 

He started out with donated materials from local businesses and 

from people on the Next-Door Neighbour website.  As momentum 

increased, the School and the Rotary supported the purchase of 

material. 

Then, the visors went out to the NHS, the Kent Ambulance service, 

care homes, pharmacy delivery services, doctors’ surgeries, care 

workers, and other key workers.  They were also made available on 

the Next-Door website for anyone who needed one – free of 

charge! 
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During lockdown, the school delivered PPE (including all 

googles, disposable aprons, and surgical gloves from the science 

department) to the William Harvey Hospital.  

Moreover, a number of school staff including Mr Bristow, Mr 

Fieldwick, Mrs Maull, Mrs Sutton, Mrs Bowie, Miss Chapman, 

and Mrs Lambourne volunteered at the hospital throughout the 

spring and early summer months. 

 

 

 

  

The staff baking 

challenge was a 

success! Many a 

delicious Gâteaux au 

Yaourt were baked and 

enjoyed! 
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The Harvey Grammar School Podcast 
‘By Harveians, for Harveians’ 

The school’s newest and most exciting endeavor – a Podcast! 

I had the pleasure of interviewing hosts Lucian G (year 13), and 
George D (year 13), as well as their manager Harvey G (year 13) as they 
explained their pioneering attempts to bring the Harvey Grammar 
experience to your ears. 

‘…what can only be described as 
an exciting blend of education and 
entertainment, complementing jingles, 
quizzes, and jokes with facts, debate, 
and exploration. Half education, half 
drama’ - George laughs - ‘100% fun.’ 

In response to a question 
regarding the format of the show, 
Lucian divulges that there will be guest 
speakers punctuating the episodes, as 
well as challenges, competitions, 
discussions, and other opportunities for 
audience participation. 

But no name as of yet? I enquired.  Harvey explains how the 
Podcast is currently untitled, and how the team is open to suggestions. If 
you have an idea, just e-mail me, he continues. In reward, you could be 
immortalised in the form of an on-air mention.  

On their motivations behind the creation of the Podcast, George, 
somewhat enticingly, states, ‘we feel like we’ve got things to say’. Lucian, 
similarly, asserts they wish to educate students on a broad range of 
important subjects: ‘think of a topic, we’ll cover it’.  

In this vein, their maiden voyage was centered around mental 
health. They sensitively sought to tackle stigma and provided an 
empathetic insight into the matter - well worth the listen. 

Interested? Stream all episodes on YouTube. 

- William C (year 13) 

  

(Left) Harvey G, Manager 
(Right) George D, Host. 

         ‘A face fit for radio’ 
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We would like to remind students and 

parents that, whilst we encourage students 

to drink water throughout the day, they 

should not be drinking energy drinks or 

sugary, fizzy drinks at school as these are 

damaging to both their health and their 

concentration.  
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SPORTS JOURNALISM TEAM 

 

This edition of the Harveian Sports Newsletter has been produced by the 

Harvey Grammar Sports Journalism Team. The team has been growing 

over the past year, to now include boys from Yrs7-11. If you are 

interested in joining us going forward, please email Mr Walton. Thank 

you to all members of the team who contributed to this edition.  

All the pictures that the Journalism Team capture can be found on the 

Pupils’ Shared Area. 
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FOOTBALL 
With current restrictions in place, the start of the football season has 

been delayed this year; county cups and district leagues are scheduled to 

kick off from November onwards, leaving a rather large gap in our term 

one fixture list. 

We have, however, managed to organise various friendlies with 

local grammar schools with the view to getting our boys ready for the 

season’s start. A huge well done and thank you to the boys, who have 

conducted themselves maturely whilst preparing, travelling to, and 

playing in these games, the results of which can be seen below: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Edan W (Yr7) leads the way on the Golden Boot 

Race so far with 4 goals in 2 games. Luca B 

(Yr12) scored a hat trick in his only outing so 

far, with Caleb W (Yr7), Lucas D (Yr9), and 

Jimmy H (Yr9) on 2 goals. 

 

 

 

 

Keep an eye-out around school, on our Twitter page, as well as on the 

Google Sports Calendar for the latest fixtures. 
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Members of last year’s 2ndXI, who are still at school, received their 

league winners’ medals earlier this term. This was a great achievement 

from the squad, who compete in a very competitive league that includes 

some schools’ 1stXIs. 

If any Old Boys who were involved last season wish to collect 

theirs, please contact Mr Walton. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any sporting news or achievements from outside of school, please 

email Mr Walton with the details so we can continue to celebrate the boys’ 

successes. 

YOUTUBE CHANNEL  
 

At the start of last year the Harvey Sports Journalism YouTube channel was created on 

which the majority of sporting fixtures including Football, Basketball, Hockey, and Rugby 

are recorded, edited, and uploaded to the public, allowing people to really see what goes on 

in the Harvey Grammar Sports Department.  You may also find the Harvey Sports “How To” 

series, which was produced by staff members during lockdown, useful if you wish to learn 

new sporting skills. 

If you would like to watch some of the sporting fixtures that are already on the channel, 

please go to YouTube and search ‘Harvey Sports Journalism’, or copy and paste the following 

link into your browser: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w
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HARVEY SPORTS IN LOCKDWON 

 
Despite being locked away for the past few months, Team HGS have 

been busy playing sport, whether it has been trying something new, 

practicing and improving, or setting challenges. All exploits have been 

documented and can be found on our Twitter (@HGSSports), or on our 

YouTube Channel. 

 

We were juggling a football as well as a toilet roll, we had boys throwing 

Quarterback passes, we tried to baffle batsmen with their leg break 

bowling, and we pushed their PBs with a 5km run. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hopefully, the boys have noticed & appreciated the new flooring that has 

been laid in the Sports Hall over the summer. This brings the Sports Hall 

up to date alongside the renovations that took place a couple of years 

ago. 
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INTER-HOUSE 
 

Due to the new timetable, Inter-House competitions have been a little 

harder to co-ordinate and organise. We will continue to update results in 

future editions, and also on the noticeboards in the Sports Hall and Main 

Corridor. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPONSORSHIP 
 

SPONSORSHIP 

 

Own a local business? Know someone who does? 

Would you or they be interested in sponsoring or donating to Harvey 

Sports? 

We compete in local, regional, county & national competitions, not to 

mention the full & extensive extra-curricular programme we run within 

school. This gives the boys as much opportunity to participate, have fun 

& develop as possible. 

We want to continue to do this, whilst inspiring more boys to get 

involved. The prospect of pulling on a new Harvey sponsored kit would 

help this no end. 

 

Contact Mr Cowling (sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) or Mr Walton 

(jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) for more details. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
mailto:jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
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HGS SPORTS KIT 
 

A reminder that below is the PE & Sport kit for your lessons at The 

Harvey. All available online from Ambition Sport. 

 

If for whatever reason you cannot bring in any of these items for your 

lessons, a note from your parent to explain the situation along with an 

alternative is required. 
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EXTRA CURRICULAR 

 

 

 

 


